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Academic Success Department Meeting Minutes 
Monday, December 9, 2016 

10:00 am – 11:00 am 
AA-177 

 
Attendance:  Dr. Kelley Newhouse, Wanda Day, Heather Olson, Dr. Martin Tawil, Troy Tucker, Dr. Mary 

Ellen Schultz, Dr. Duke DiPofi, Rene Hester, Dr. Mary Myers, Robert Olancin, Dr. Kathy Clark, Bonnie 

Lawler, Whitney Rhyne, Darcy Coleman, George Blett, John Cantlon, Barbara Miley, Cindy Campbell, 

Scott Vanselow 

Guests: Andrae Jones, Christina Seado Vasquez; Dr. Laura Antczak, Garnett Salmon, Dr. Joseph 

VanGaalen, Alison Studer, Dr. Martin McClinton 

Welcome and Good News 

 Professor Campbell became a grandmother. 

 Professor Olancin is traveling to Australia for the break. 

 Professor Day’s daughter is coming from Hong Kong for the break. 

 Professor Rene Hester is now Dr. Rene Hester! 

 Correction to last month’s minutes:  Professor Karen Maguire was present for the Community of 

Practice meeting. The minutes did not reflect her attendance. 

Garnet Salmon - Registrar 

 Garnett demonstrated the new Student Profile Screen.  Student data is organized with links to 

information.   

 Please make sure to show this to your students.  

Andrae Jones -  Associate Director, Academic Advising, Career and Transfer Services 

o Caseload Advising has been implemented. 

o Students can request an advisor change.  Workflow is coming, but for now, there is a 

paper application that must be completed and sent to advising@fsw.edu. 

o Students can make advising appointments online through the portal 

o As of today, there were 840 students in cornerstone classes who did not register for 

spring. 

o There is a 30% no-show rate for appointments. Encourage students to keep their 

appointments . 

o The Academic Advising department is reviewing Student Learning Outcomes for 

advising. 

o Type Focus will be replaced in the fall by Career Coach. 

o Summer and fall registration will open simultaneously. 
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Dr. Laura Antczak - Assistant Vice President, Enrollment and Student Success 

 

o The Student Engagement programming moved this fall from Whitney Rhyne to Christina 

Seado Vasquez. 

Christina Seado Vasquez – Student Engagement 

o The Financial Literacy Workshops will be presented this spring. There will be prizes and 

incentives to participate. Please encourage your students to attend. 

o Mascots are still needed! 

o The spring programming calendar is available. 

 

Whitney Rhyne - Director, First Year Experience 

o Professor Rhyne presented the PA feedback that was solicited from the SLS1515 professors.  

Eighty-one professors participated.  The student PA reviews had a very high participation rate.   

o The Critical Thinking Lecture series is set. 

o If you have any ideas for Student Features for the FYE Community Update, please let Professor 

Rhyne know. 

Dr. Joseph Van Gaalen, Director, Academic Assessment 

o Dr. Van Gaalen presented “A Tale of Two Classrooms”.  He presented positive and negative 

focus group comments. He revealed that the comments all came from the same class section. 

There was a discussion that students might prefer to know the focus of a professor. He would 

like to investigate the possibility of adding an area on the website that would allow the SLS 

professors to speak to the way they teach this class. 

Discussion – GPS students were turned away from a workshop.  Dr. Deluca will discuss staffing issues 

and see if we can come up with a plan to accommodate everyone. 

Dr. Martin Tawil 

o The blended course is on track to be ready for spring 

Dr. Martin McClinton, Interim Dean of the School of Arts, Humanities and Social Sciences; Dean of the 

School of Pure and Applied Sciences 

o The search for a new dean is underway 

o Incomplete Grade Requests – Be judicious with these requests. 

Dr. Kathy Clark, Associate Dean, Arts and Sciences 

o Final Grades are due on 12/16/16 at 12:30 pm Check your submissions and be sure they 

processed. Lack of input affects everyone 

o The spring schedule is down FTE by 1.6%.  

o There are no drops right now. Some of the adjunct sections on Lee campus are low. 

o Professional Development is scheduled for 10 am-12 pm on the first day back. More information 

will be coming from Dr. Stewart’s office 
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o SLS1515 Exemption Reviews: Dr. Clark will be scanning and sending these reviews.  If you 

receive one, please review and return as quickly as possible. 

o Department Meetings for spring are:  1/13; 2/3; 4/14. 

o The Holocaust Memorial Week is 3/27-3/31. 

o FYE Conference 

o Please get your airline reservation to Bonnie as quickly as you can. 

o Presenters: 

 Professor Rhyne and Dr. Shultz: GPS 

 Dr. Tawil: Critical Thinking with Debates 

 Professor Rhyne and Dr. Clark:  Marketing & Strategies to Engage 

 

Meeting adjourned at 11:00 am.  Holiday party followed. 
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